UNIVERSIDAD POLITÉCNICA DE VALENCIA

E VALENCI02



>>> Montserrat Garcia Juan <montse.garcia@upvnet.upv.es> 8.4.2016 13:38 >>>
> 

Dear colleague,
Greetings from Universitat Politècnica de València – Campus de Gandia in Spain!

Since 5th April we are opening the online registration for next academic year 2016-2017 until 31st May.
All students should have been nominated by their home university. 

Online registration    

http://www.opii.upv.es/ -> Student -> Incoming Students -> Access to online exchange application/Deadlines info

Students should do the pre-registration and once we have accepted them checking that they have been already nominated, they will be able to follow with the registration.

It's compulsory for ALL incoming students to do the online exchange application. 

Students are required to upload the following documents: 

· Printed application form, signed and sealed by the home Erasmus coordinator

· A copy of their Transcript of Records

· Any certificate of at least level A1 of Spanish Language

· A copy of their passport or ID card number

· A recent photograph

There’s NO need to send us any original documents by post.

We won't send any letter of acceptance until the student upload the UPV registration form dully signed and stamped and the rest of required documents.

Application deadlines

From 05st April to 31st May 2016

Course selection

1. Students must select ALMOST all courses from ONE study year (1st, 2nd, 3rd or 4th)

Notice that: 

Cur/Sem 1A means 1st year, A or winter semester (September – January) 

Cur/Sem 2B means 2nd year, B or summer semester (February – June)

Cur/Sem 3AB means 3rd year, annual (September – June)

2. Students will be able to select courses from OTHER YEARS but only from the previous or the later study year in order to avoid overlap, taking into account that:

1st year courses are in the morning

2nd year courses are in the evening

3rd year courses are in the morning

4th year courses are in the evening

3. The enrolment group will be assigned by the International Office 

4. Once the student has confirmed the application, we will contact them in order to make sure the course availability or overlapping. 

5. In some special cases, it would be possible to modify a maximum of 2 lectures one week after the semester has started. Deadline for changes 14th September 2016.

All final courses must appear in the UPV application form and should be the same as the ones written in the Learning Agreement. 


Enrolment documents

Students are required to send us by e-mail the following documents until 31st May:

        

· A copy of their health insurance (it must be valid for the whole stay)

· A  copy of their visa (non-European Union students)



No student will be enrolled without having all the required documents.

Academic calendar 

*Bachelor’s degrees
WINTER SEMESTER 05th September – 22nd December 2016

Exams period: 12th – 27th January 2017

Delivery records: 10th February

SPRING SEMESTER    30th January – 02nd June 2017

                                   Exams period: 8th – 23th June 2017

                                   Delivery records: 07th July

Students are required to enrol at university until 05th September or 30th January, after this date, we will not be able to ensure the enrolment on the courses selected.

*Master’s degrees

WINTER SEMESTER 26th September 2016 – 03rd February 2017

SPRING SEMESTER    20th February – 09th June 2017

                                   

For specific information about master’s degrees courses please, contact us.

Mentor programme
Students can apply for a mentor (Spanish student) who will help them in all matters concerning their stay at UPV - Campus of Gandía. 
This option is available at the online registration form.

At the end of your stay students are required to fill in a survey about their mentor. 


Accommodation
● GANDIA RESIDENCE

Single room: from 229€/month 

More information: 

http://www.visoren.es/es/residencias/detalle/66/ 

● PRIVATE HOUSING

Students can rent a two or three room apartment. The average price is about 130 – 175€ per month/per person.

Students should contact to their mentor about this matter or ESN.

Spanish Language Courses
Intensive Spanish Language Course
The Intensive Spanish Language Course will be held at UPV - Campus de Gandía from the 22nd August to the 02nd September 2016.

More information: Spanish_courses@epsg.upv.es 

“Erasmus Student Network” ESN
They will be pleased to help students in all the matters concerning their stay in Gandía, such as bank account, accommodation, excursions, bikes…. 

And much more activities during the course.

More information:   www.esnupv.org or esngandia@gmail.com  

Please, do not send us any other kind of application documents. 

We only would accept the UPV online exchange application. 

Thanks so much for your cooperation!

If you have any doubt or need further details, please, do not hesitate to contact us. 

Best regards,

INTERNATIONAL OFFICE

UPV - CAMPUS DE GANDIA
	
	Montse Garcia
Oficina Internacional
Universitat Politècnica de Valencia - Campus de Gandia
C/ Paranimf, 1 · 46730 Grau de Gandia (Valencia)
Tlf: +34 96 284 94 23 

montse.garcia@upvnet.upv.es · 
www.upv.es/contenidos/ORI



>>> "Incomings" <incomings@epsg.upv.es> 21.3.2013 11:58 >>>

Dear Partners,

We are very glad to welcome your students at Universitat Politècnica de Valencia - Campus de Gandia for next academic year 2013-2014. 


Please, be so kind to inform your students about the following items:

Online registration     

http://www.opii.upv.es/ -> Estudiante -> Estudiantes Incomings -> Acceso a solicitud de intercambio

Starting from 10th April.

It's compulsory for ALL incoming students to fill in the online registration form. No student will be accepted if they have not registered. 

All final courses must appear in the application form.
Once they confirmed the application, they should print the document and send it to us dully signed and stamped (by student and Erasmus coordinator), together with the following documents:

· Passport/ID copy

· Spanish certificate A1

· Application form signed and stamped by your home coordinator

· Learning agreement signed and stamped by your home coordinator

· 2 colour and original photographs


We won't send any letter of acceptance until we receive the UPV registration form dully signed and stamped and the rest of required documents.

Documents should be sent first scanned by e-mail to incomings@epsg.upv.es and then by post. 

Note that once the application has been confirmed, changes are not possible. 

All incoming exchange students coming to UPV should give proof of their sufficient knowledge of the Spanish Language in one of the following ways:

-A certificate of having achieved level A1 (CEFR) of Spanish language

-A certificate stating that they have taken at least 100 hours of Spanish language classes   

If the student's actual language abilities do not correspond to the ones mentioned above, he/she will not be accepted.

Exceptions can be considered if the applicant intends to do ONLY project work (bachelor or master thesis, etc.) supervised in English or another language. A letter or email explaining this circumstance should be enclosed with the application documents. These students cannot participate in the Spanish language regular courses, which begin at A2 level of CEFR.

For students attending lectures taught in Spanish is advisable to achieve at least level B1.

Application deadlines

	Plazo de solicitud para el curso 2013/2014
Application deadlines 2013/2014

	Origen/Coming from
	 
	Desde / From
	Hasta / Until
	 

	Nacionales de la Unión Europea/EU Nationals:
	Semestre A / Fall semester
	10/04/2013
	31/05/2013
	 

	 
	Semestre B / Spring semester
	10/04/2013
	31/10/2013
	 

	 
	Curso completo / Full academic year
	10/04/2013
	31/05/2013
	 

	Resto del mundo / Rest of the world:
	Semestre A / Fall semester
	10/04/2013
	31/05/2013
	 

	 
	Semestre B / Spring semester
	10/04/2013
	31/10/2013
	 

	 
	Curso completo / Full academic year
	10/04/2013
	31/05/2013
	 

	España / Spain:
	Semestre A / Fall semester
	10/04/2013
	31/05/2013
	 

	 
	Semestre B / Spring semester
	10/04/2013
	31/10/2013
	 

	 
	Curso completo / Full academic year
	10/04/2013
	31/05/2013
	


Courses selection

Please follow carefully the instructions given below for selecting courses:

1. Study plans are attached to this e-mail; following them, students must select ALMOST all courses from ONE study year (1st, 2nd, 3rd or 4th)

Notice that: 

Cur/Sem 1A means 1st year, A or winter semester (September – January)

Cur/Sem 2B means 2nd year, B or summer semester (February – June)

Cur/Sem 3AB means 3rd year, annual (September – June)

2. Students will be able to select courses from OTHER YEARS but only from the previous or the later study year in order to avoid overlap, taking into account that:

1st year courses are in the morning

2nd year courses are in the evening

3rd year courses are in the morning

4th year courses are in the evening 

So, they are allowed to select maximum courses from 2 different years.

3. The enrolment group will be assigned by the Administration Office 

4. The first week of June we will let them know if all their selected courses have been accepted or not. We will contact them via e-mail with the rejected courses in order to modify them for available ones. Students should be aware of their mail box. Changes afterwards won’t be possible.

5. In special cases, it would be possible to modify a maximum of 2 lectures the first week of September, deadline for changes 13th September 2013.

Enrolment documents

Once in Gandia, students should hand in the following documents:


-         a copy of the health insurance (it must be valid for the whole stay)
-         a copy of the visa (non European Union students)

No student will be enrolled without having all the required documents. 

Academic calendar 

*Bachelor’s degrees
WINTER SEMESTER     05th September 2013 – 24th January 2014

Within the exams period


SUMMER SEMESTER    03th February 2014 – 20th June 2014
Within the exams period

* Master degrees
WINTER SEMESTER     17th September 2013 – 31st January 2014

Within the exams period


SUMMER SEMESTER    04th February 2014 – 20th June 2014 
Within the exams period

All students are required to enrol at university until 5th or 17th depending on their election, after this date, we will not be able to ensure the enrolment on the courses selected.

Mentor programme
Students can apply for a mentor (Spanish student) who will help them in all matters concerning their stay at UPV - Campus of Gandía. 
This option is available at the online registration form.

At the end of your stay you are required to fill in a survey about your mentor. We won’t be able to give you the “Transcript of records” until this survey has been completed. 

Thanks for your understanding.
Accommodation
● GANDIA RESIDENCE

Single room: 199€/month + 10%VAT 

More information: 

http://www.vkmp.es/en/residencies/residencia-gandia/
● PRIVATE HOUSING

Students can rent a two or three room apartment. The average price is 120 – 175€ per month/per person.

Students should contact to their mentor about this matter or ESN.

Spanish Language Courses
Intensive Spanish Language Course
The Intensive Spanish Language Course will be held at UPV - Campus of Gandía from 26th August to 6th September 2013.

More information: Spanish_courses@epsg.upv.es 

“Erasmus Student Network” ESN
They will be pleased to help students in all the matters concerning their stay in Gandía, such as bank account, accommodation, excursions, bikes…. 

And much more activities during the course.

More information:   www.esnupv.org or delegado.gandia@esnupv.org 

Please, do not send us any other kind of application documents. We only would accept the UPV registration form done online. 


Thanks so much for your cooperation!

If you have any doubt or need further details, please, do not hesitate to contact us.  

Best regards,

	
	


>>> "Relaciones internacionales" <relinter@epsg.upv.es> 5.4.2011 10:44 >>>

Dear partners, 

Please find enclosed the Application Procedure to come to UPV Campus of Gandia and the Study Plans for next Academic Year. I am kindly asking you to read it carefully as some of our requirements have change. 

As latest years, we are introducing the new 4 years degrees due to the Bologna system, so, students will be able to choose the courses available in the old and in the new study plan (4 years degree)

All information will be in our Web Site www.upv.es/contenidos/ORI
If you have any doubt do not hesitate to contact me

Kindest regards 

***********************************

Maria Ortiz Rivas

Oficina Internacional

UPV CAMPUS DE GANDIA

C/ Paranimf 1 46730 Grao de Gandia
Valencia

www.upv.es/contenidos/ORI
***********************************

